The following was WAUR’s contribution to the 1975 Chronicle – an Annual report on the Royal Green Jackets activities.  

THE WESTERN AUSTRALIAN UNIVERSITY

REGIMENT

Honorary Colonel:

Brigadier J. C. Newbery, C.B.E.I

Commanding Officer:
Lieut.‑Colonel H. G. Mawson, E.D.

Last year was a year of triumph for our unit. Our recruiting numbers are the highest on record and our members are from all tertiary education centres in Western Australia. As our revised training cycle now trains soldiers to first appointment level over two and a half to three years, many new aspects of training have been introduced.

Recruit training is conducted at Campbell Barracks, Swanbourne, the home of the Special Air Service Regiment. On graduation from this course recruits become an integral part of the regiment, training at Rottnest Island which is nineteen kilometres west of the Western Australian Mainland.

During our twenty‑four days Annual Camp training, a week is devoted to close country training in the Collie State Forest, some 200 kilometres to the south of Perth. All training is based on courses and exercise which produce an officer who is highly trained by the time he reaches appointment level. We now provide seven weeks continuous training each year plus night parades and weekend bivouacs. All weapons firing is conducted at Bindoon where mechanical ranges are installed for general military shooting. With the introduction of the Millar Report, several changes have taken place within the Army Reserve. However, our regiment has absorbed most of the changes with good results. Our unit is not on the campus but it is anticipated our future depot will only be about one kilometre from the University of Western Australia, in Crawley.

Nineteen‑Seventy‑Five saw changes of our Honorary Colonel and our Commanding Officer Sir Charles Court, Premier of Western Australia, who participated actively with the unit, stepped down as Honorary Colonel after two terms in office. Our present Honorary Colonel is well known within this State and was formerly Commanding Officer of 28th Battalion and subsequently Commander of 13th Infantry Brigade (now H.Q. 2 T.F.). We said good‑bye to our former Commanding Officer, Lieut.‑Colonel C. J. Benson and his wife on 14th June, 1975 at a dinner at the Palace Hotel in Perth. Our present Commanding Officer was formerly Second in Command of our regiment and his appointment was welcomed by all ranks. Major H. W. Hernaman, who as Training Officer of the unit during 1974 contributed greatly to the re‑organization of our training cycle, was appointed Second in Command. The "esprite de corps" of the unit is of a high note with a monthly newsletter being edited and published by a committee of Other Ranks. It's title ironically  is Waurior using our units initials for the first four letters. As we write, we are preparing for our Annual Camp at Rottnest Island. At this stage we anticipate approximate attendance of maximum members on each of our courses.

We take this opportunity to extend our good wishes to the Royal Green Jackets and all affiliated battalions for 1976.

